
CNYR SCCA June 2025 Membership Meeting Minutes 
 
The June 2025 meeting of the Central New York Region of the SCCA was held at 
the Liverpool, NY, American Legion Hall on Wednesday, 11-June-2025. 
 
RE Donofrio called the meeting to order at 7:13 pm. There were 11 attendees. 
 
RE Report: 
RE Donofrio welcomed the group and noted he had nothing else to report. 
 
Assistant RE Report: 
ARE Mangicaro reported he participated in one AutoX since the last meeting. 
 
Treasurer Report: 
Treasurer Cartini was not present. No financial reports to upload at this time. 
 
Secretary Report: 
The Secretary reported the May meeting minutes, and financial reports had been 
loaded up on the club website 15-May. A motion was made and seconded to 
accept the minutes as loaded on the website. The vote to accept was 
unanimous. 
 
Solo Report: 
Solo Chair VanVranken reported his primary Solo vehicle is assembled, running 
and ready to go for the next event on June 15th.  At the last event on Saturday, 
the first run group was able to complete 6 runs, while the second run group did 
not complete their runs before severe storms hit the area. However, the second 
run group was able to complete their runs Sunday morning before the official 
Sunday event started. 
 
The topic of competitors going four-off during their runs and how best to deal with 
it, was once again a hot topic. As ARE Mangicaro stressed, his primary concern 
is to ensure the safety of the workers out on course. The discussion continued for 
some time. It was finally decided that for the June 15th event, the rule would be 
the first time a competitor goes four-off, they will have a discussion with the 
Safety Steward. If they have a second four-off, they will be barred from 
competing for the remainder of the event. 
 
The Solo Chair expressed his interest in resuming a monthly Solo board meeting. 
Details to be announced. 
 
He also noted the Solo trailer roof is still leaking and needs further repairs and 
sealing. 



RallyX Report: 
RallyX Chair Moellering is planning on conducting testing at the new site this 
Saturday. He is also looking for an onsite, equipment storage solution that can be 
moved. Contact Vince directly with any recommendations. 
 
Flagging & Competition Report: 
Mick Levy reported HSR is running at WGI this weekend. IMSA will be running 
their 6 Hour event the following week. SCCA Majors Tour hits at the end of the 
month. In July, WGI will host the Trans-Am Series. 
 
Road Rally Report: 
There was no Report. 
 
Old Business: 
Mark M. reported he cannibalized non-working radios to assemble 3 working 
units. Also, both Solo timing displays still need to be repaired before they are 
useable. 
 
New Business: 
In September, the FLR Region will be running Time Trials as part of their Road 
Race event at WGI. 
 
There will be a Solo meeting on July 8th, at 7 pm on the CNY Solo Discord 
channel. All are invited to participate. 
 
A group of members are running an iRacing Series on Friday nights at 10pm. 
This is an open invitation to all interested parties. 
 
Ed L. made a motion to adjourn. The motion carried at 8:35 pm. 
 
The next general membership meeting will be Wednesday, July 9th at the 
Liverpool American Legion. 
 
Minutes submitted by Ed Leubner, Secretary CNYR SCCA. 
 


